## Orr&Reno

Douglas L. Patch

dpatch@orr-reno.com Direct Dial 603.223.9161 Direct Fax 603.223.9061 Admitted in NH and MA

January 31, 2023

Via Email

Daniel C. Goldner, Chairman New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission 21 South Fruit St. Concord, NH 03301-2429

Re: Squam River Hydro, LLC- Petition for Reconnection of a Qualifying Facility, Payment of Avoided Costs, and Payment of Lost Revenues and Appearance

Dear Chairman Goldner:

Enclosed for filing with the New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission on behalf of Squam River Hydro, LLC ("SRH") is a petition requesting an order from the Commission requiring Ashland Electric Company to reconnect SRH's hydropower facilities, order it to pay avoided costs to SRH for the power produced by those facilities, and ordering it to reimburse SRH for lost revenues, and an Appearance.

A copy of this petition has been provided to Ashland Electric Company and its counsel, as well as the New Hampshire Department of Energy and the Office of Consumer Advocate.

In light of the Commission's March 17, 2020, secretarial letter, which indicated that parties may elect to submit any filing in electronic form unless otherwise ordered by the Commission, only an electronic version of this filing is being provided

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me. Thank you for your assistance.

Sincerely

Douglas . Patch

DLP/eac

Attachment

cc (via email): Anne Sullivan, Utility Office Manager, Ashland Electric Company and its counsel, Attorney Thomas Colantuono; Office of Consumer Advocate; Department of Energy